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GENERAL NEPEAN – PRESENTATION 
 

 Brigadier-General H. E. C. NEPEAN, C.B., C.S.I., C.M.G., of Ryde, has been 
presented with a gold watch by his staff and the personnel of the service generally, upon 
retiring from the post of A.R.P. Officer for Newport.  The presentation was made in the 
presence of A.R.P. volunteers by General NEPEAN’s deputy, Mr. F. W. H. COOL, who 
paid tribute to the General’s fine example of devotion to duty.  Responding, General 
NEPEAN said the service had proved its efficiency in action and practice.  Mrs. 
GILLARD (control supervisor) presented Mrs. NEPEAN with a handsome boquet. 
 
 


